
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 

  
 

 
  

   
 

 
Our Ref: MGLA180618-4902 

 
11 July 2018 

 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 13 June 2018. Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
You requested:  
 

How many vehicles are registered to addresses within the proposed new ULEZ. Of those 
vehicles, how many are not compliant and therefore will have to pay a daily charge of 
£12.50? 
 

In Inner the London there are approximately: 
 

• 650,000 car owning households; 

• 700,000 to 800,000 cars associated with these households. 

• Compliance is currently around 40%; 

• Compliance in 2021 without the new ULEZ is likely to be 75% to 80%; 
 
You may also be interested in information published by Transport for London as part of the 
ULEZ consultation. TfL is the Mayor's transport authority and is responsible for implementing 
the Mayor's Transport Strategy. Consultation documents are available on TfL’s website at 
https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/environment/air-quality-consultation-phase-
3b/?cid=airquality-consultation. 
 
Alternatively, you may wish to send a further request to TfL at foi@tfl.gov.uk. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA180618-4902. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Paul Robinson 
Information Governance Officer 
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If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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